High Halden War Memorial Hall Trustee Report October 2023
This annual report has been prepared and approved by the Trustees of the High Halden War Memorial Hall, a registered charity under reference 213310.

The report includes:
· Members of the Management Committee and Trustees 
· Review of the year to 30th September 2023
· Financial Statement for the year ended 30th September 2023
· Chairman’s Comments and outline of future plans and activities

Management Committee and Trustees for the year to 19th October 2023

Representative Members
Craft Club                                      Liz Wheeler	Brownies                             Marianne Ball
Parish Council                              John Sargent (Chair)	Horticultural Society         Liz Wheeler
Short Mat Bowls                         Ralph Sands	Halden Harriers Table Tennis    Kim Buggins (Secretary)   	      	
Elected Members		
David Hardy (Treasurer)	
Charlotte Donaldson 
Co-opted Member
Joanne Dawes (Bookings Officer)
	
The governing document of the charity, dated 26th April 1955, includes the objective:

“The land with the building thereon………. to be used as a public or village hall for the benefit of the inhabitants of the Parish of High Halden and its immediate vicinity…..”	This remains consistent today and the management committee are satisfied that they have managed the affairs of the charity in line with the governing document and relevant legislation.

Review of the year to 30th September 2023

· Regular users of the hall – We now have 8 weekly users: Craft Club, Brownies, Yoga4Life, Halden Harriers Table Tennis, Ladies Darts, Post Office, Short Mat Bowls, Julian’s Fish & Chips, Givi’s Clubercise, as well as regular hirers - the Parish Council and the Horticultural Society. 
· Private Bookings – These have been fewer than we would like but there have been some children’s parties, baby showers, christening events and evening parties. 
· Capital Projects and Expenditure – There has been no major capital expenditure or maintenance this year.  Review of the hall survey and developing a short and long term maintenance programme has been underway. 
















	Income & Expenditure Statement

	for the year ended 30 September 2023

	
	
	2022/2023
	
	 
	2021/2022

	
	Opening Balances
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Current Account
	565.05
	
	
	
	 
	1106.76
	
	

	
	Deposit Account
	23960.02
	
	
	
	 
	25,944.29
	
	

	
	Project Account
	0
	
	
	
	 
	0
	
	

	
	
	
	
	24526.07
	
	 
	
	
	27,051.05

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Income
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Hall Hire
	9847.50
	
	
	
	 
	6925.60
	
	

	
	Coffee Mornings
	469.28
	
	
	
	
	150.02
	
	

	
	Donations & Books
	30.50
	
	
	
	 
	75.47
	
	

	
	Interest
	243.15
	
	
	
	 
	15.73
	
	

	
	Grants
	0
	
	
	
	 
	2667.00
	
	

	
	Total Income
	
	10590.43
	
	
	 
	
	
	9833.82

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Maintenance/Equipment
	2751.93
	
	
	
	 
	5282.93
	
	

	
	Cleaning
	3394.68
	
	
	
	 
	3429.97
	
	

	
	Heating Oil
	1806.65
	
	
	
	 
	1517.40
	
	

	
	Insurance
	1006.13
	
	
	
	 
	740.45
	
	

	
	Subs/Fees
	60.00
	
	
	
	 
	331.20
	
	

	
	Water/Elec
	736.65
	
	
	
	 
	498.80
	
	

	
	WIFI
	611.95
	
	
	
	
	558.05
	
	

	
	Total Expenditure
	
	10367.99
	
	
	 
	
	
	12358.80

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Balance of Income over Expenditure
	
	222.44
	
	 
	
	
	-2524.98

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	24748.51
	
	 
	
	
	24526.07

	
	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Represented by Closing Balances
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	

	
	Current Account
	445.34
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	566.05

	
	Deposit Account
	24303.17
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	23960.02

	
	Project Account
	0
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	0

	
	
	24748.51
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	24526.07





Notes to accompany Income & Expenditure Statement 30 September 2023
· Hall Hire up £3000 – Whilst we lost the Wing Chun club new hire income from “Soup and Roll”, Clubbercise, Julian’s Fish and Chips and Short Mat playing through the Summer contributed to the increased fees despite a relatively low level of private bookings.
· Increase in insurance premium from April was due to a substantial increase in the hall valuation for rebuild.
· Fixed price electricity tariff expired in June 2023 resulting in a substantial increase
· SUBS AND FEES – music licence still to be paid.
· Allocation of Reserves in line with Allocations and Reserves Policy:
£1,000    – Project – Lighting – LED lighting
£10,000  -  Project – Roof/Heating/insulation
£10,000 –Medium Term – To cover infrequent and/or unanticipated maintenance costs 
£3,748 – Running Costs 
£24,748
Chair’s Comments and outline of future plans and activities 
The hall has continued to be well used by our regulars with very few vacant daytime slots. Unfortunately, we have still not returned to pre Covid levels of private bookings for weekend hire. We continue to hold regular Friday coffee mornings thanks to a regular core of helpers and the magnificent catering efforts of Liz Wheeler. There is a regular attendance of 20 to 25 villagers but it would be nice to see some new faces. We have the Post Office every Friday morning, soon to be joined by Citizens Advice on the third Friday of every month. In the early part of the year the Helping Hands group provided free lunches for the community every other Wednesday. This was growing in popularity before the summer break and we await their return for the latter part of the year.

As a further service to the village a defibrillator will soon be installed in one of the hall porches. This has been financed by the Parish Council and our county councillor.

Because of rising running costs, we have reluctantly decided to raise hire fees for all users from the 1st January next year. This is the first increase for regular hirers since 2020 but we remain very competitive with other halls in the area. Our finances remain healthy but grants will be needed to help carry out future projects which include upgrading insulation and heating systems.

During the year we had a comprehensive building survey carried out. This identified many areas that needed attention, some more urgent than others. We have decided that work on the roof is our first priority. We would like to add a further trustee with some experience in the building industry to manage projects going forward.

Once again we extend our thanks to Ted and Helen Checksfield for continuing to maintain an attractive garden in front of the hall.



Signed by John Sargent on behalf of the High Halden War Memorial Hall Management Committee whose approval is given to this annual trustee report.
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